Elizabeth Townes Board Meeting 
Minutes of October 27, 2010
I. Meeting called to order at 7:32 P. M.
LaDonna Walden, Pat Hedrick, John Picinich, Jim Cannon, Gordon Cole, Joe Magnaghi and Minerva Timmons in attendance.    

II. Minutes for September 14, 2010 board meeting was approved via e-mail between meetings.  All in favor.
III. New Business:
A. Meeting was held to elect officers.  After election the new members would need to determine date and time for the board meetings of new elected officers. 

B. Current board president, Ladonna Walden discussed issues that are currently pending and others that will need attention in the New Year.  The current board has been working on the wood rot project, replacement of dead shrubs, pending law suit against the board, working at hiring a new attorney for the association, vendors, daily e-mails, etc.  Discussion of duties and responsibility of all board members before the election of officers.   

C. Newly elected board member, Minerva Timmons requested resignation at this meeting.  She felt after much consideration, that she was not interested in holding the position of a board member for Elizabeth Townes at this time. 

D. With the official resignation from Minerva and accepted by members in attendance she then ask that Ladonna be considered to stay with the board.  Ladonna expressed her desire to stay.  Jim made a motion to have Ladonna continue with the board and John 2nd the motion, all in favor.  
E. Officers were elected with Ladonna Walden as President, Jim Cannon as Vice President, John Picinich as Treasurer, Pat Hedrick as Secretary with Gordon Cole and Joe Magnaghi at large.   
F. After the election the board agreed to continue meeting at the Harrison United Methodist Church the third Thursday of every month with the first meeting of all board members to be held November 18, 2010.   All board members in favor.
 Meeting adjourned at 8:40 P. M. motion by Gordon Cole and John Picinich 2nd.  
Minutes taken by Pat Hedrick, Board Secretary 
